
Stark County Board Meeting Minutes

June 8th, 2021
The Stark County Board met remotely and in the Courthouse for the June 8th Board Meeting at 6:30 pm. Chairman Curry called the meeting to order. Roll call shows Loane, Nowlan, Bush, McMillen, Stone, and Curry physically present. Absent was Howes. Chairman Curry established that a quorum was present, and Ms. Stone led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
A motion was made by Mrs. Bush and seconded by Mr. Nowlan to approve the agenda with all present voting aye, motion carried.

During the public comment portion, Patty Wilkinson addressed the board regarding excessive noise and partying occurring at a neighboring property. She requested the Board adopt a noise ordinance to help with this situation.  
A motion was made by Mrs. Bush and seconded by Mr. McMillen to approve the May 11th, 2021, meeting minutes with all present voting aye, motion carried.
Committee Reports

1) Police-Mrs. Bush reported on the police committee meeting that was held before the regular board meeting this evening with the main discussion being payroll.  There will be a proposal for a payroll increase discussed later in the meeting.  Mr. Loane mentioned an upcoming webinar on the new police reform bill for anyone interested in attending.
2) Legislative/Economic Development-None
3) Health Board-Mrs. Bush attended the recent Health Board Meeting and reported that 46% of residents have had at least one dose of the vaccine.  She also reported some statistics from the school year regarding the pandemic.
4) Judicial-None 
5) Building/Grounds-A newly planted tree on the property appears to have had some damage from a recent lawn mowing.  Mr. Curry will address this with the lawn mowing company.
6) Road/Bridge-None
7) Building Compliance Sub-Committee-None

8) Finance-The monthly bills were presented for approval. A motion was made by Mrs. Bush with a second from Mr. Loane to approve the payment of the bills with all present voting aye, motion carried.  
U of I Extension
Jenny Garner from the U of I Extension office gave the annual report to the board. She highlighted some of the ways they were still able to offer programming despite the challenges of the pandemic.
Highway Report
Highway 24 and Duncan Road have both been tilled, and rock will be added later this year. Unfortunately, Highway 24, is in worse shape than thought and will take extensive repairs to fix.  Rock will be put down as a temporary solution.  They are readying the cold storage building for its new location.  Patching of the roads has begun now that the mix used is available.  A hole on the North Valley bridge was discovered.  Thanks to the collaboration of many individuals the hole has been temporarily repaired until the scheduled replacement in FY23. 
Finance Report

No major issues were reported.  To date, approximately $7,783,000 in taxes have been collected. There is a part-time opening in the Treasurer’s Office. 
Sheriff's Report

Chief Deputy Demetreon presented salary comparisons from other Counties.  Stark is not able to compete with other counties in this area and it is causing difficulties in hiring and keeping employees.  The lack of benefits for employees is also an issue. He requested additional payroll funds for the remainder of the fiscal year budget to alleviate this problem.  He also mentioned that new body cameras are needed, he hopes this purchase will be offset by grant monies. 
New Business

1) The annual University of Illinois Extension Agreement was presented.  A motion was made by Mrs. Bush with a second from Mr. Nowlan to approve the agreement with all present voting aye, motion carried.
2) A resolution was presented to appoint Steve Jackson to the Board of Review. A motion was made by Mr. Nowlan with a second from Mr. McMillen to approve the appointment with all present voting aye, motion carried.

3) A resolution was presented to reappoint Remi Satkauskas, M.D. to the Health Board. A motion was made by Mr. Loane with a second from Mrs. Bush to approve the appointment with all present voting aye, motion carried.

4) A resolution was presented to reappoint Claudia Plumer to the Health Board. A motion was made by Mrs. Bush with a second from Mr. Loane to approve the appointment with all present voting aye, motion carried.
5) A resolution was presented by the Highway Department for MFT funds. A motion was made by Mr. Nowlan with a second from Mr. McMillen to approve the resolution with all present voting aye, motion carried.
Before adjournment Chairman Curry advised the board that with the scheduled full reopening of Illinois on June 11th, the ability for remote attendance for the public may go away.  We will await guidance from the Governor’s Office in the coming weeks. 

At 7:34 pm a motion was made by Mrs. Bush to adjourn the meeting with a second from Ms. Stone with all present voting aye, meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Heather L. Hollis

County Clerk 
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